Menu labeling to become a reality in 2017

Source: Janet Mullins, extension specialist for food and nutrition
When the U.S. Food and Drug Administration released its final guidance on menu labeling in late April, it was the last step in a process to require restaurants, convenience stores, take-out, retail establishments and supermarkets to publish the calorie content of their food on their menus.

Some chain restaurants were already publishing this information on some items in anticipation of this announcement. Others have until May 2017 to implement the change.

As food consumers, this means that for the first time, we are able to make informed decisions on all of our dining out meal purchases based on the food’s nutritional content. This is good news, as about 40 percent of the average Kentuckian’s food budget is spent on meals outside of the home. Kentucky is also known to have high rates of childhood and adult obesity.
Choosing healthier items when dining out could help us stay within our daily caloric limit and reach our ideal weight. In the 2015-2020 Dietary Guidelines, this calorie limit varies based on age, gender and activity level. To learn what these limits are for you, visit http://health.gov/dietaryguidelines/2015/guidelines/appendix-2/#footnote-3.
A 2011 survey conducted by Janet Mullins, University of Kentucky extension professor, showed the need for menu labeling. She found that at least half of the nearly 1,000 survey participants, which were professionals in nutrition-related fields, could not identify menu items with the fewest calories on their own. Several factors can play into an item’s calorie count including preparation methods, amount of fat or oil used and portion size.
 For more information on menu labeling and healthier eating topics, contact the (COUNTY NAME) Extension office. 
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